
Agreeing the family plan

Once the family has written their plan, the 
coordinator, social worker and any other 
professionals return to the meeting to  
hear the plan.

Your social worker has to sign off the plan 
agreed. The only time a social worker would 
be unable to do this is if you are in court 
proceedings or if the child would be at risk  
of significant harm. 

What happens after the Family Group 
Conference?

The coordinator will send a copy of the agreed 
plan to everyone who attended the meeting or 
contributed to the plan. This plan is presented 
exactly as it has been written and agreed at 
the FGC.

The plan will be reviewed by the family and 
the network with the support of the social 
worker on an ongoing basis, as it is important 
to know that all aspects of the plan are being 
carried out and are working successfully.

Contact us

For more information please contact your 
child’s social worker.

If you would like this  
information in large  
print, Braille, on tape  
or in another language  
please contact us on:

Tel: 03456 009 009  
(+18001 for Text Relay)	
SMS: 07860 053465
Email: contact.centre 
@surreycc.gov.uk
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What is a Family Group Conference (FGC)?

Family group conferences provide an 
opportunity for extended families and their 
networks (such as friends and neighbours) 
to come together to discuss issues related 
to a child’s wellbeing. They allow family and 
network member’s views to be clearly heard 
and for the group to help make important 
decisions about children and young people 
they care about.

What’s the aim of a Family Group 
Conference?

The goal is to make a plan, written in your own 
words, that describes how the family would 
like to take forward their child’s care.

How can a Family Group Conference help 
you?

It is a process that will support you as a family 
to develop your own plan for how (with the 
support of your wider family and friends), you 
could deal with the concerns that have been 
raised by Children Services about your child.  

It can help to:
• To bring your wider family together.
• �To allow you and your child to have a say in 

your care plans, and the decisions that are 
being made about you. 

• �To help you  make plans for your child when 
there are issues or worries. 

• �To support the people who are looking after 
a child or young person. 

• �To make sure that the child sees the people 
who are important to them.

What’s different about a Family Group 
Conference?

• Having a FGC is voluntary.
• �Everyone’s views will be listened to, including 

the child’s.
• �The FGC coordinator is neutral and is not on 

anyone’s side.
• �The family chooses who to invite to the 

conference. 

Preparing for a Family Group Conference

• �The FGC coordinator will contact you to 
introduce themselves and explain the FGC 
process in more detail.

• �They will explain the reason the child’s social 
worker has referred them to the FGC team.

• �They will go through the worries that 
children services have and these worries will 
form the basis for the family plan.

• �They can discuss any concerns you might 
have and can adapt the meeting to suit the 
needs of the family.

What happens at a Family Group 
Conference?

The information giving stage

At the start, the child’s social worker and any 
other professionals who attend will introduce 
themselves and give the information they have 
about the child and explain their concerns. 

It is important that you take into account 
Children Services’ concerns when writing  
your family plan. 

This part of the meeting is chaired by the  
co-ordinator.

Private family time

The coordinator and professionals can leave 
the room so that you can write up the family 
plan in private if you wish. The coordinator 
will be on hand to provide any advice and 
information you may need. 

The family has three basic tasks: 
• �To agree a plan that meets the needs of  

the child.
• To agree back up plans.
• To agree how to monitor and review the plan.


